
Always be vigilant on a lake in winter 

 

To venture safely on a frozen body of water, there must be a good thickness 
of ice and no risk is to be taken. According to the Quebec Lifesaving Society, 
ice must be at least 10 cm thick for walking, ice fishing, cross-country skiing or 
skating. Besides, you may know that the thickness of the ice is not the same 
throughout the lake. So, be extra careful. 

  
We wish you a very Happy New Year 2023! 
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